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28TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
6TH – 17TH NOVEMBER, 2017

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 

PERIODIC REVIEW OF UKRAINE

STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. JOSEPH OWUSU-ANSAH,

COUNSELLOR, ON WEDESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER, 2017

Mr. President, 

Ghana welcomes the delegation of Ukraine to the third UPR cycle, and we thank the head of delegation for presentation of their national report.
Ghana welcomes the adoption by Ukraine of several domestic legislations since the second cycle of the UPR to promote and respect human rights in the country, in particular the Justice Sector Reform Strategy for 2015-2020, the Constitutional amendments, and the National Action Plan for the Implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities for the period up to 2020.

My delegation also notes with appreciation the establishment by Ukraine of the Office of the Commissioner for Gender Equality to ensure that Ukrainian men and women have equal rights and opportunities, as well as the amendment of the Law on Principles of Prevention and Combating Discrimination to align it with international standards.
Ghana recommends to Ukraine to ratify the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families at the earliest convenience;
My delegation wishes Ukraine every success with the review process.
I thank you.        

